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Central Jersey Code Officials Association 
Meeting January 8, 2014 

Vice President Joseph Makowsky called the meeting to order at 12:13pm followed by the flag salute. 

Vice President Makowsky introduced the guest speaker Ray McGowen from the National Fenestration Rating 

Council, NFRC.org. Vice President Makowsky temporarily adjourned the meeting to allow our guest speaker to 

give his presentation. 

Upon reconvening the meeting Vice President Makowsky asked if everyone had read the minutes from the 

November 6, 2013 meeting. Motion and seconded to accept the minutes as printed. Motion passed. 

President Report; Not present. 

Vice President Report; Nothing at this time. 

Secretary’s Report: No correspondence. 

Treasures Report:  Motion and second to accept the Treasurers report, motion passed. 

Legislative: Proposal S507, signage for Fire Departments to notify of Photovoltaic systems on the structure. 

S2273/A1570 have passed the Senate and Assembly, now on the Governor’s desk to be signed, both bills require 

fire sprinklers in R-5. Register proposal to change wording in ICC, IBC 1704.1.1, to change “registered design 

professional” to “person” in the special inspection section. 

Education: Jim Hoey reported the speaker for the February meeting, Brent Green from DIGI Con Soo Framing. 

Membership: Dominic reported invoices for 2014 dues have been sent out. 

Good & Welfare: Lonnie read a thank you card from Mitchell Rodgers for the Scholarship, also something about 

a special to Randy for putting the extra money in the check?! Also a thank you card from Harold Dower for the 

donation we sent in memory of his wife. Scott Hassel, West Windsor, had a heart attack, has 90% blockage, 

awaiting surgery for a stint. 

Code Change Committee: Nothing to report at this time. 

Golf Committee:  Nothing to report at this time. 

Scholarship: Nothing to report  

Website:  Dominic reported the Website is up to date.  

Region VII: The next meeting is January 16 and 17 in Hagerstown, MD. 

NJBOA: The meeting is today, Joe Valeri and John Fiedler are currently attending. 



Old Business: Nothing at this time. 

New Business: Building Safety conference in Atlantic City is May 7, 8, 9 at Bally’s. Robbinsville is looking for a 

Construction Official/Building Sub Code HHS. Franklin Township is looking for a full time Electric Inspector. The 

cost of our luncheon is going up next month, bring an extra dollar. The Executive Board will be discussing this at 

their next meeting. 

Being no further business to come before the Association, there was a motion and second to adjourn the 

meeting. Motion passed. Meeting adjourned at  1:36PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Richard A. Soltis Jr 

Secretary 


